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    WISCONSIN

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Members of the Assembly
FROM:
Bill G. Smith, State Director

DATE:
Wednesday, February 17, 2010
RE:
Assembly Bill 116 – School Conference & Activities

NFIB Opposes Passage of Assembly Bill 116

Today, you will consider passage of legislation that would require employers to provide their employees up to 16 hours of leave each school term to attend parent teacher conferences or other school activities.

While we have no disagreement with the intent of the legislation, the small business community is strongly opposed to a government mandate that would deny small business owners the flexibility necessary to respond to the needs of all their employees.


According to survey studies by NFIB/Wisconsin, 87% of our members are opposed to legislation that requires small business owners to provide employees time off from work to attend school activities.


Small business owners understand the importance of parental involvement in education, which is why a majority of our members say they provide employees the opportunity to attend school activities – without the rigid mandate from government.


Assembly Bill 116 would remove the flexibility required by small business owners to efficiently manage their workforce and effectively meet the needs of all their workers.


On behalf of the state’s small and independent business, we respectfully urge you to vote against passage of Assembly Bill 116.

Thank you for your consideration.
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